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Via email: Codyw.Heinze@wisconsin.gov 
 
 
March 21, 2023 
 
Mr. Cody Heinze 
Northeast Regional Spill Coordinator – Hydrogeologist 
Remediation and Redevelopment Program 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
2984 Shawano Avenue 
Green Bay, WI  54313-6727 
 
RE: Safety-Kleen Systems, Inc.  
 Spill Report for SERTS ID 20220217NE36-2 

  
 
Dear Mr. Heinze: 
 
On February 17, 2022, Safety-Kleen Systems, Inc. (a transporter) released approximately 100 gallons of 
non-hazardous used hydraulic oil at the Skana Aluminum facility at 2009 Mirro Drive, Manitowoc, 
Wisconsin.   This release occurred from the storage tank of the Safety-Kleen truck when parked on the 
Skana Aluminum property as the used oil was being pumped into the truck during the waste service.   

Upon discovery, the Safety-Kleen employee began immediate containment and cleanup of this release.  
The response conducted was the placement of absorbent sheets, absorbent socks, and granular material 
to contain and absorb the release.   

Notification of this release was made via telephone to the Wisconsin Spills Emergency Hotline by Safety-
Kleen’s Transportation Compliance Manager, Demetrius Fisher, at approximately 3 PM on February 17, 
2022.  This correspondence is being provided as required per NR 708.05(6). 

Also on February 17, 2022, Clean Harbors Field Services dispatched a team of employees to complete 
recovery and cleanup of the spilled material.   

• Additional absorbent pads, socks/booms and granular material were used to absorb and collect 
the spilled material.     

• All of the used oil was contained on an impervious surface.  At no time was there a threat to 
human health or the environment. 

• The absorbent materials were collected and placed into drums for disposal.  A total of eight 55-
gallon drums and one 30-gallon drum were filled with this material.   

• All materials were shipped to Spring Grove Resource Recovery, Inc. in Cincinnati, OH 
(OHD000816629) which is owned by Clean Harbors.   
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Below is a brief outline of the incident: 
 

Responsible Party: Safety-Kleen Systems, Inc. 
2100 Badger Road 
Kaukauna, WI 54130 
 

Location of Spill: Skana Aluminum 
2009 Mirro Drive 
Manitowoc, WI  54220 
 

Date of Release: February 17, 2022 
Approximately 12:00 PM 
 

Type/Quantity of Release: Approximately 100 gallons non-hazardous used Hydraulic Oil 
 

Injuries/Threat to Human 
Health: 

None 

 
 
If you have any questions or require additional information, please contact me at (224) 339-4158 or via 
email at Michelle.Chillson@safety-kleen.com. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Michelle Chillson 
Senior Manager Environmental Compliance 
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